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Welcome to the Parental Lion Roars for Week 10 Term 2, 2023 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

Principal’s Message  
Dear Parents/Carers,  

A very busy conclusion to the end of a very productive Term Two. 

Parent Feedback and the College Strategic Plan 
Over the past two terms, the College has been working on the 
formation of the College Strategic Plan. This has been as a result 
of much consultation through data collection (state and localised 
sources, including parents/carers, students, staff and clergy), 
surveys, evaluations, interviews, classroom visits and much 
discussion and discernment, in light of CSBB’s Towards 2025. 

At the centre of our Strategic Plan is student achievement and learning. This is achieved through our two opportunities: 
Embedding high expectations for enabling success in learning for all, and Ensuring growth for all. 

The purpose of the plan is to provide direction for our College and to bring to life Bishop Anthony’s vision of 
providing an authentic, professional Catholic education delivered with care and compassion. The plan has been 
ratified by students (Student Leadership), staff and parents. 

The work has not finished - in fact only just starting. From here, an Annual Plan for 2024 will be developed, 
containing target goals and key performance indicators. The process itself has just been as important as the 
outcome, and the work we are currently doing is certainly very much part of this Strategic Plan. 

Thank you to all parents, students and staff who contributed to its formation, and it now gives me great pleasure 
to present the 2023-2026 College Strategic Plan. 

Last Monday evening, 30 parents/carers participated in our Parents in 
Partnership Evening. Both Assistant Principals (Ms Carolina Murdoch 
and Mr Pat Brennan) presented an update of Term II, and our new 
Business Manager, Mr Rob Matthews was introduced and presented 
on his portfolio and upcoming developments around the College.  

Parents were broken into small groups for discussion and each group 
provided feedback on these four questions that were linked to the 
presented College Strategic Plan. The answers will guide our planning for our Annual Plan: 

• What are these opportunities for parents to support student Wellbeing & Faith Formation? 
• What do you see as effective and clear communication? 
• How can we foster partnerships with business and community organisations to meet the needs of learners? 
• A future structure for Parents in Partnership. 

https://csbb.catholic.edu.au/our-strategy/about-our-strategy/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1KZUZpJpozilf1Lcao2p1MthRxZ6T7W_Y/view?usp=sharing


 
 

2 

Musical a Huge Success in So Many Ways 
Over 1000 people witnessed our talented students 
and staff bring The Addams Family Musical (School 
Edition) alive last weekend with professionalism, 
character, personality, skill, confidence and courage. 

Besides all the statistics, etc. that go along with any 
event (particularly this one that has been rehearsing 
since the January holidays this year), is the sheer 
hard work, passion and dedication that has gone into 
our College Musical this year. It has had its fair share 
of problems, much of it around the nation-wide issue 
of staff shortages. The staff courageously saw it as an opportunity rather than a point-the-finger exercise and put 
it in the too hard basket. I must say - so did the students! The students filled any gaps that were created. One 
name was highlighted by Gomez Addams (aka Chresten B-N) last Sat evening was Michael D. Michael used his 
technical skills and knowledge to do just what technology is supposed to do - make life a little easier for everyone. 
To be recognised by your peers is a true indication of a job well done! 

Through the College musical, staff have forged a community within our community. The demands on both 
students and staff have been high and they have been not only met, but exceeded them in all ways. To be aware 
of this, you just needed to witness one of the shows. 

I congratulate the main players in the production: Ms Fiona Milkins; Ms Susie Murphy; Ms Rosalie Belsey; 
Mrs Joanna Gower; Ms Kirsten Nicola; Ms Ellie Shinas; and Mr Vince Tavernese and of course - there were 
many other staff involved, with props and makeup, supervision, canteen, maintenance, ticketing, etc. It was great 
to see many staff present to watch and support the students and CAPA Staff. Without the generosity and 
professionalism of these staff, this production - this opportunity for our students - would not be able to take place.  

Besides being a memorable event, it was (and is) a fantastic learning experience for our students, using real life 
experiences, problem solving, continual evaluation, looking for improvements; accurate and immediate 
feedback. I believe the staff and students involved in the musical exceeded our two opportunities that have been 
presented in the College Strategic Plan. Well done to the producers, directors, cast and crew! 

Outstanding Aerobics Results 
Last Sunday, over 60 of our students 
participated in the State Aerobics Titles at 
Dural. Congratulations to all involved on 
your hard work which resulted in 
outstanding results, with six of our eight 
teams earning themselves a place in the 
National Titles at Adelaide in August.  

Amongst the outstanding performances 
were three Gold Medal and two Silver 
Medal performances. Congratulations to all participants and their coaches. Thank you to Ms McNay and Ms 
Robinson who gave up their Sunday to supervise the teams. (See page 12 for a full report). 

Thank you to all members of our community for your work, patience and perseverance and patience throughout 
Semester One. If you have an opportunity to spend time with your families over the next two weeks, have a safe 
and fruitful time. 

Please note the College Office will be closed tomorrow (Friday) due to staff training. Both students and staff 
return on Monday 17 July (Week A). 

Tony Gleeson  
Principal  
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Key Dates for Term 3 & 4 2023 

Week Date Event 

T2 W10 Fri 30 June Pupil Free Day (Diocese Staff Development Day – College Office closed) 

Term 3 Mon 17 July Start of Term 3 – Students and staff return (Week A) 

1 Tue 18 July Year 9 Philosophy - Leadership & Ethics Excursion 

1 Thu 20 July BBSSSA Netball 

1 Thu 20 July Year 7-10 Student Learning Conferences – Online meetings 

1 Fri 21 July – Fri 11 Aug World Youth Day Pilgrimage 

2 Tue 25 July Year 7-10 Student Learning Conferences – Face-to-face meetings 

2 Fri 28 July Final Photo Day – Extra-curricular groups & catchups (individual/family) 

3 Mon 31 July – Mon 14 Aug Year 12 HSC Trials 

3 Mon 31 July BBSSSA Junior & Inter Basketball 

3 Mon 31 Ju l – Wed 2 Aug Year 8 Camp 

3 Wed 2 Aug Year 10 Vaccinations 

3 Wed 2 Aug BBSSSA U13 Boys & U14 Girls Rugby League 

3 Thu 3 Aug Year 10 (Year 11 2024) Individual Subject Selection Meetings (see p.5) 

3 Thu 3 Aug Year 9 Science – Forensics Incursion 

5 Mon 14 Aug BBSSSA Junior & Inter Boys Basketball 

5 Tue 15 Aug Assumption Mass 

5 Thu 17 Aug College Athletics Carnival – parents welcome 

5 Fri 18 Aug Year 10 Pastoral Day 

6 Wed 23 Aug Student Leadership Ceremony – 2024 Leaders 

6 Fri 25 Aug BBSSSA Golf 

6 Fri 25 Aug Religious Art Competition Closes 

7 Wed 30 Aug HSC Showcase (CAPA, TAS) 

7 Thu 31 Aug Father’s Day Liturgy & Breakfast (7.30am) 

8-9 Mon 4 Sept – Fri 15 Sept Year 11 Yearly Exams 

8 Mon 4 Sept BBSSSA Athletics 

8 Tue 5 Sept Year 9 Reflection Day 

8 Thu 7 Sept Term 3 Parents in Partnership (PiP) Meeting 

9 Mon 11 Sept Year 9 Pastoral Day 2 

9 Tue 12 Sept BBSSA Junior & Inter Boys (Rugby 7s) & Girls (AFL) 
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9 Wed 13 Sept R U OK? Day 

9 Thu 14 Sept Year 12 Last Day of Official Classes 

9 Fri 15 Sept Year 12 Pastoral Day 

10 Wed 20 Sept Year 12 Graduation Mass (am) & Ceremony (pm) 

10 Thu 21 Sept State Library Shakespeare Excursion 

10 Fri 22 Sept Year 7 RE Laudato Si Excursion 

10 Fri 22 Sept Last day of Term 3 for students and staff 

Term 4 Mon 9 Oct Start of Term 4 

1-4 Wed 11 Oct – Fri 3 Nov HSC Exams 

2 Mon 16 Oct Year 7 Pastoral Day 2 

3 Wed 25 – Fri 27 Oct Year 11 Retreat - Mulgoa 

5 Mon 6 Nov BBSSSA Water Polo 

5 Tue 7 Nov Year 7 Vaccinations 

6 Tue 14 Nov Year 12 Formal 

6 Wed 15 – Fri 17 Nov Year 10 Camp 

6 Fri 17 Nov Year 7 2024 Orientation Day 

7 Wed 22 Nov Term 4 Parents in Partnership (PiP) Meeting 

8 Mon 27 Nov Year 8 Pastoral Day 2 

8 Tue 28 Nov  BBSSSA Tennis 

9 Thu 7 Dec Year 10 Celebration Evening 

10 Wed 13 Dec College Advent Liturgy 

10 Thu 14 Dec Year in Review – College Awards Ceremony 

10 Fri 15 Dec Leo’s Fun Day – Last Day of school for students for 2023 

Year 7-10 Reports & Student Learning Conferences  
As Year 7-10 parents would be aware, reports were released for Years 7-10 students 
yesterday afternoon. Following the release of the reports, the College is offering two 
dates for families to meet with teachers and discuss their young person’s progress. 
The dates for the Student Learning Conferences (or SLCs, previously known as Parent-Teacher Interviews) are: 

• Thursday 20 July from 2pm to 6:30pm. This session will be an online session and families that book this 
session will be sent Zoom links prior to the evening. 

• Tuesday 25 July from 3:30pm to 7:30pm. This session will be a face-to-face session at the College. 
Further information will be sent out prior to the evening. 
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Bookings for these meetings can be made via Compass, opening this afternoon (Thursday 29/6). 

How to book your Student Learning Conferences: 
All registered parents/carers will receive an email notification from Compass inviting them to nominate 
appointment times for Student Learning Conference interviews. The process is very simple, but please follow 
these steps if needed to access the ‘Conferences' portal in Compass.  

1. Log into Compass (if you need help with this, check the Parent's Guide to Accessing the Compass Parent 
Portal)  

2. Once logged into Compass, a notification will appear under ‘My News’ informing you that the Student 
Learning Conference interviews are now open to make appointments. 

3. Select ‘Click here for bookings’ with this notification, which will take you to the bookings where your child's 
teachers’ names will appear. 

4. Select a teacher’s name and an available time slot (in white) to book a time. Repeat for each teacher. 
5. There is also a button ‘Show me how to book’ which will give you further instructions if needed. 

Year 10 Students: Year 11 (2024) Subject Selections - Individual Student meetings  
These meetings are scheduled for Thursday 3 August here at the College. The sessions will be approx. 20 
minutes and bookings will be available between 3:30pm and 7pm. A booking system on Compass will be open to 
families in Week 1 of Term 3. 

Each student in Year 10 will have the opportunity to speak with a trained member of the College staff about: 
• Expectations at St Leo’s for students entering studies in Year 11  
• Selected subjects and alternative pathways. 

This is an extremely important meeting, and all students and their families are 
expected to attend. If you are not able to make this time, please contact the College 
and we will arrange an online appointment with you. 

Year 8 Students: Year 9 (2024) Subject Selections 
Students entering Year 9 in 2024 are given the opportunity to choose two elective courses they would like to study 
during Years 9 and 10. During Term 3, students in Year 8 will begin the process of selecting these subjects. 
Further information about dates will become available at the start of Term 3. 

Year 12 HSC Holiday Classes 
A reminder that over the break, a number of teachers will be running holiday classes for their Year 12 students. 
View the timetable of the sessions here. 

Students attending these sessions are reminded that they are to enter the College via the Woolcott Ave gate 
(Gate A) only, as there will be maintenance work occurring around the College during the break. 

NAPLAN Results Year 7 & 9  
Students in Years 7 and 9 sat for their NAPLAN exams earlier this year. This was 
the first time that the entire state sat for these tests online. The results of these 
tests will be released in late July. The College will notify parents when we receive 
them at the College and also let you know how we will be sending them home. 

As well as being the first time the entire state has sat these tests online there have also been updates to how the 
NAPLAN results are being reported. Linked here is an information sheet for parents about the new style of 
reporting for NAPLAN. 

Mr Daniel Lane, Director of Learning Improvement 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1PHvD8o-ZQzbqYDi488UkHh8huh13bBeI/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1Ebkg84Wjibge4imb3da9H6fFVnEIfCp3/view?usp=sharing
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From the Leo’s Library  
Holidays - time to relax and read a great book!  

Book Club (Thursdays at recess, in the library) started on 
the winter solstice. Our enthusiastic readers have been 
enjoying a wide variety of books. Hannah T even has her 
own website reviewing what’s she read! There has been 
much chat as students swap great titles, and the recommendation wall is 
filling up! 

For students doing the Premier’s Reading Challenge - an initiative for 
young people to enjoy, sustain and diversify their reading - don’t forget the 
finish date is Friday, 18 August, so students should keep up their reading 
during the break! Read more about the PRC here. 

If students are travelling and don’t want to take physical copies, Leo’s has 
an online audio and ebook library through stleos.wheelers.co. This is 
really popular, so students should get in early to get the book they want! 

Finally, don’t forget your local libraries have lots of great holiday activities.  

Mrs Megan de Kantzow, Leader of Information Resources 

 
Ignite Youth Conference 
This year, Ignite Youth is proud to be 
running one of Australia’s most 
powerful Catholic Youth Conferences 
– Ignite Conference – in the Diocese 
of Broken Bay from 28 September to 
1 October 2023.  

This will be the third Ignite 
Conference held in Greater Sydney 
and the first hosted in Broken Bay - 
and it will be right on site for us here 
at St Leo’s! 

The Ignite Conference is so much 
more than a youth conference. It has 
something for everyone! It also caters for teachers, parents and parishioners. Families, high school groups, young 
adults, as well as priests and religious from around the country travel to Ignite Conference every year to be 
inspired, experience Jesus and to be sent out with a renewed passion for their Catholic faith.  

The main sessions feature live worship from Emmanuel Worship, powerful preaching and life-changing 
encounters with God. Have a look at the highlights from last year (keeping an eye out for some members from the 
Leo’s community!) 

TICKET SPECIAL: Half-priced ‘early bird’ tickets are on sale now for students in CSBB schools only! Open to 
all students from Years 7 to 12. People will be coming to St Leo’s from Tasmania, Victoria and South Australia, 
so it would be a pity for us locals to miss out on this great opportunity.  

Contact Rev Gomez for more information or for the school code to register for half price! 

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html
https://igniteconference.com.au/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=mJBP9VGQeEg
https://app.tickets.org.au/iy/IC23SYD
mailto:adrian.gomez@dbb.catholic.edu.au
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What’s Been Happening? 

Refugee Week  
This week's school assembly was held on Wednesday to commemorate and 
raise awareness about Refugee Week, a global initiative that aims to 
celebrate the contributions of refugees to society and promote understanding 
and empathy towards their experiences. The assembly sought to educate 
students about the challenges faced by refugees, highlight their resilience, 
and encourage inclusivity within our school community. 
To engage the students and create a visual impact, a video presentation was 
showcased. The video featured real-life stories of refugees, highlighting their 
struggles, resilience, and successful integration into new communities. The aim was to challenge stereotypes and 
humanise the refugee experience, encouraging students to empathise and support their fellow human beings. 
Student prayers at the start of the assembly focused on different aspects of the refugee crisis. Our prayers 
touched upon topics such as the reasons people become refugees and celebrated the contributions refugees 
have made to various fields.  
This focus on Refugee Week helped raise awareness among students as well as celebrating the diversity and 
strength that refugees bring to our society. 
Our Refugee Week assembly served as a powerful platform to raise awareness and foster empathy among 
students. By providing a holistic understanding of the refugee experience, encouraging engagement through 
various activities, and inspiring action, the assembly successfully highlighted the importance of supporting 
refugees and creating an inclusive society; just as we have here at St Leo’s. It is hoped that the assembly will lead 
to long-term changes in attitudes and behaviours, promoting an even more welcoming and compassionate 
environment for refugees and all individuals within the school community. 

Mr Patrick Brennan, Assistant Principal - Evangelisation and Catechesis 

Musical Wrap – Student 
Accounts  
‘The Addams Family was an experience 
that I would not trade for the world. It’s 
rare that one ever gets an opportunity 
like this, and I’m so glad that I took it. 
Yeah, it was stressful at times, and yeah, 
I considered leaving at many points, but 
I’m so glad that I stuck through to the 
end.  

Thanks to the musical, I was able to 
meet so many new people, forging new 
friendships and strengthening existing ones. But the highlight of the whole experience was, hands-down, the 
performance. All of the stress and tension building up over the past year just melted away as soon as we stepped 
on stage.  

Looking back over the whole experience, it’s funny how you only really remember the good parts, but holy cow, 
there were a lot of good parts! It’s weird readjusting to normal life again now that it’s over, but its nice sharing a 
smile with someone else who was in the musical, or scrolling through backstage photos, or just remembering.  

The funny thing is that it was only a few days ago, but it already feels like an eternity. It was hard, frustrating and 
stressful at times, but I would do it over and over again.’  

Sincerely, Fester :) 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1_NKGXtC8ImIBtf4uSCjEUgGRwBgDnQSI/view?usp=sharing
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‘What have these past few days been like? Funny you should ask. 

June 22nd, 2023 to June 24th. What a chaotic couple of days and nights, full of 
fun, celebration, sadness and rejection. There are multiple things I could say 
about this experience, but I believe that we had the best ending to this story, 
coming all together to celebrate each other's accomplishments within our new 
family. However, it was sad, never once did I cry though, for all the problems that 
had happened during the experience were behind me and we left on a good note, 
and thank God for that. We turned a joke into one of the best experiences in our 
life, making new friends and forming a family that will last for years to come.  

I believe that this experience has taught me a lot about opening up to new people 
and experiences, giving a chance to myself to grow in my friendships and skills. I 
thought this whole few days has been worth all the work, coalescing into a great 
performance that we have all felt proud of, especially me. We were always there 
for each other and picked each other up on mistakes and victories, pulling me 
through and enhancing this experience while reinforcing my will. 

I thank all the ancestors, lights that lit up on me for some reason, that weird music that turned on whenever I 
needed it and that of the Addams family.’ 

The father of Addams, Gomez Addams 

View the Musical Photo Gallery HERE. 

UTS Startups Summit at ICC Sydney 
‘The UTS Startups Summit was an excellent experience! It allowed us 
to hear from entrepreneurs who came from a diverse range of cultural 
and academic backgrounds. The speakers shared tips and what 
worked for them. While most speakers have graduated from 
university and have launched their businesses successfully, we also 
heard from others our own age talking about their business ideas and 
journey to creating their own products and marketing materials. The 
biggest idea that I take away from the summit is that we do not have 
to wait for a lucky break or to be 18, because we can start now. If this 
opportunity is available again next year, I would like to attend.’ 

                         Josephina D 

https://photos.app.goo.gl/SDh3ETs4hXsLxDpw9
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‘The UTS Startup Summit was a very insightful event, 
with guest speakers from multiple startups.  

The guest speakers shared their stories and 
experiences in entrepreneurship and starting a 
business.  

Even though it was a tech-startup centred day, many of 
the lessons apply to everyone looking to become an 
entrepreneur. I would highly encourage everyone to 
attend the event next year.’ 

Conor C 

Year 12 Dance HSC Trials  
Congratulations to the 2023 Dance HSC students who completed their HSC Trials: 
Arlynne B, Georgia B, Heidi M and Sophie W.  

A big thank you to their HSC Dancers who have worked diligently over the past 6 
months: Grace T-H, Romina Z, Eliza W, Amaya SA, Sienna L, Sofia T,  
Laila S and Renee S.  

Studio Concerts 
Congratulations to the following Pride Lands private music students 
who participated in the Semester 1 Studio Concerts on Tuesday and 
Wednesday evening: 

Sophie R Stefan M Andrew D Oscar O 

Sean B Ben S Isabella P Cody C-S 

Isabella L Josh S Amelia R Salome L 

Freya A William H Abigail K Morgan S 

Arturo BS Hamish L Jimi F Billy F 

Lucy B Luke J Augustine L Oscar O 

John L Rebecca R Bryndis P  

What an incredible showcase of how hard they have worked throughout the 
semester. Thank you to the tutors for all your efforts in 
developing and working with our amazing musicians.  

Poetry - Year 7 
Ms Treanor’s 7D English 
students have been 
crafting Blackout and 
Sensory Poetry to 
complete their Term 2 
unit on Australian 
Landscape Poetry.  

Here are some examples, including compositions  
by Airlie S, Chloe B and Jacob M. 
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Careers News  

Lunch Seminar Series - Sydney University @ St Leo’s 
Today St Leo’s had Sydney University Ambassadors come to speak to our Year 
11 and 12 students about their entry pathways and course opportunities at the 
university. This was well received by the students and they gained valuable insight 

into all of the benefits that Sydney university can offer.  

Opportunities for Year 12 School Leavers  
Sydney Trains offers a range of apprenticeships in the electrical, 
telecommunications and mechanical engineering trades. Read more here. 

Holidays Programs and Experiences 
• Make A Short Film Workshop - Waterloo Studios, 3 July 

• Acting Technique Class - Waterloo Studios, 3 July 

• Dance Experience Day - AMPA, 11 July 

• Music Theatre/Classical Experience Day - AMPA, 12 July 

• Life of an Astrophysicist Webinar - University of Sydney, 19 July 

• Biomedical Engineering Webinar - University of Sydney, 26 July 

• Earth Conservation & Space Exploration - 15 August 

• University of Newcastle: 
o Environmental and Life Sciences Information Session (3 July) 
o Architecture and Built Environment Information Session (3 July) 
o Psychological Sciences Information Session (4 July) 
o Physical Sciences Information Session (4 July) 

REMINDERS:  

 
CAPA - Ryde Eisteddfods Information Packs 
All information packs are available via our St Leo’s Co-Curricular CAPA Website. 

Dance 
Ryde Eisteddfod - DANCE Information Pack 2023  

Music 
VOCAL GROUPS (Cubs, Lions & Male Vocal)  
Ryde Eisteddfod - VOCAL Information Pack 2023   
SMALL GROUPS (Accordion, Girls Rock Band, Guitar Ensemble) 
Ryde Eisteddfod - SMALL GROUPS Information Pack 2023 
CONCERT BANDS (Cubs, Lions & Pride Performance Group) 
Ryde Eisteddfod - CONCERT BANDS Information Pack 2023 

https://www.transport.nsw.gov.au/sydneytrains/careers/sydney-trains-apprentices/apprenticeship-disciplines
https://docs.google.com/document/d/12sY4v4iBaFlXAlLYBHvOOuQ37rz-lPBsmgB31ug4HZI/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/12sY4v4iBaFlXAlLYBHvOOuQ37rz-lPBsmgB31ug4HZI/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/12sY4v4iBaFlXAlLYBHvOOuQ37rz-lPBsmgB31ug4HZI/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/12sY4v4iBaFlXAlLYBHvOOuQ37rz-lPBsmgB31ug4HZI/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/12sY4v4iBaFlXAlLYBHvOOuQ37rz-lPBsmgB31ug4HZI/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/12sY4v4iBaFlXAlLYBHvOOuQ37rz-lPBsmgB31ug4HZI/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/12sY4v4iBaFlXAlLYBHvOOuQ37rz-lPBsmgB31ug4HZI/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/12sY4v4iBaFlXAlLYBHvOOuQ37rz-lPBsmgB31ug4HZI/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/12sY4v4iBaFlXAlLYBHvOOuQ37rz-lPBsmgB31ug4HZI/edit?usp=sharing
https://www.newcastle.edu.au/events/college-of-engineering-science-and-environment/environmental-and-life-sciences-information-session
https://www.newcastle.edu.au/events/college-of-engineering-science-and-environment/architecture-and-built-environment-information-session
https://www.newcastle.edu.au/events/college-of-engineering-science-and-environment/psychological-sciences-information-session
https://www.newcastle.edu.au/events/college-of-engineering-science-and-environment/information-and-physical-sciences-information-session
https://sites.google.com/dbb.catholic.edu.au/capa/capa-co-curricular?authuser=0
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1X6yl62ENTJcjmUhy0XPrJVVr3-H046De/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1x8qk1nFH3kJva2RrR7BVqncL6sMU2K3a/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1vnuQq3dwJGhgn2YUDlnQ7khbiNgj9und/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1vnuQq3dwJGhgn2YUDlnQ7khbiNgj9und/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1uAnubIIVubD6iZW3GrtaQdeR-PiSIGqa/view?usp=sharing
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Co-Curricular Website & Contact Details: 
All information regarding our CAPA Co-Curricular 
Program is available via our St Leo’s Co-Curricular 
CAPA Website, we encourage you to bookmark this 
page. Thank you for your ongoing support and please 
do not hesitate to email Miss Shinas.  

2023 Religious Creative Arts Competition – 
Closes August 18 
A reminder that entries are open for the Catholic 
Schools Broken Bay (CSBB) Religious Creative Arts 
Competition and close on August 18, with finalists 
showcased on the evening of October 24. Scan the QR 
code (right) for more information. 

Co-Curricular Timetable – Term 3:  
Co-Curricular will continue from Week 1 Term 3.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://sites.google.com/dbb.catholic.edu.au/capa/capa-co-curricular?authuser=0
https://sites.google.com/dbb.catholic.edu.au/capa/capa-co-curricular?authuser=0
mailto:ellie.shinas@dbb.catholic.edu.au
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Sports Report 

State Aerobics 
Last Sunday, the College 
Aerobics teams competed 
at the NSW School Aerobics 
Championships in Dural. 
The students have been 
training since Term 4 last 
year under the watchful 
eyes of their coaches, and 
the time and effort they 
have put in was noticeable on Sunday with great performances.  

All teams achieved Top 7 results with a full list of results below.  
• Secondary Singles Senior Blue (Romina Z) – 1st 
• Secondary Small Teams Orange – 1st (with a points difference between 1st and 2nd of 15 points, which is 

big in school aerobics) 

• Secondary Small Teams Blue – 1st  
• Secondary Large Teams Orange – 2nd  
• Secondary Stage 3 Pairs – 2nd  
• Secondary Stage 1 Large Team – 4th 
• Secondary Stage 2 Large Team Orange – 6th  
• Secondary Stage 1 Large Team – 7th  

Congratulations to all students and also a big thank you to Miss Lucy McNay for overseeing the Aerobics 
program, and also coaching. 

These championships are also used as a selection for the upcoming National titles in Adelaide. We have a large 
squad now attending these titles with 32 students. Good 
luck to all students and we look forward to hearing of 
your results. 

Peninsula Cup Football Winners 
Last Tuesday afternoon, the U/16 Boys Soccer team 
travelled to Mater Maria on the Northern Beaches for the 
final of the Peninsula Cup. After victory in the semi-final, 
the boys were full of confidence and were lucky enough 
to have a supporters crew of approximately 40 students 
and staff to cheer them on.  

After a strong start with many chances we back of net was proving to be difficult to find, and at half-time scores 
were even at 0-0. The second half began much like the first with the Leo’s boys dominating possession and the 
chances. An opportunistic strike from Finn J saw Leo’s go up 1-0, before a well-constructed corner led to a 
second goal from Anthony M. With this second goal and only minutes left on the clock the travelling crowd and 
players celebrated what was ultimately a very tough 2-0 win.  

Congratulations to all players on the victory, the supporters on their behaviour and Mr Glen Downey on coaching 
the team. 
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Community Notices 

Hornsby Gang Show: 30 June – 8 July 
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Ku-ring-gai Art Centre – Holiday Program 
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Lifeline Book Fair – 13-16 July 

   

 

______________________ 
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